
Members of the Alabama Legislature
State Capitol
Montgomery, AL

Dear lawmaker:

As pastors, faith leaders, and prison ministry volunteers in the state of Alabama, we understand
and recognize the importance of using our voice to support matters of justice. We are writing to
you to ask for your support of the Second Chance bill, offering individuals who have been
sentenced to life without parole for crimes involving no injury to a person a chance to show
they've changed and an opportunity to live the remainder of their life outside of prison walls.
These people are beloved parents, spouses, and siblings, who deserve to return home to their
families.

Like many of you, we have come to believe in, and have often experienced ourselves, the grace
of redemption and the extension of mercy. It is our understanding that the individuals who would
be impacted by this bill have indeed changed, have experienced a redemption of sorts, and
should be extended mercy.

It is our belief that all of us are required to “act justly, and to love mercy, and to walk humbly
with your God (Micah 6:8).” We certainly understand there are times in which punishment must
account for wrongdoing; however, as is often seen in the Scriptures, true justice is one that
prioritizes proportionality– the difficult balance of both accountability and mercy, and a
correlation between that wrongdoing and the severity of the punishment imposed. As Saint
Thomas Aquinas once said, “Mercy without justice is the mother of dissolution; justice without
mercy is cruelty.”

A sentence of life without parole for a crime in which no one was physically injured is surely
neither proportionate nor merciful.

Thank you for your faithful service to our state and for your thoughtful consideration of this
legislation. We appreciate your care for the safety of Alabama communities as well as your
dedication to those who have been impacted by crimes and violence. We hope, for the people
impacted by this excessive sentencing and the communities that could be positively impacted by
their lives outside were they to be resentenced, you will choose true justice by extending mercy
and granting these individuals another chance.

Sincerely,



Hansel Richard Hudson
Prison Ministry Director
Hunter Street Baptist Church
Hoover, AL

Zach Miller
Lead Pastor
The Well Church Florence
Florence, AL

Beth McGinnis
Organist
Vestavia Hills Baptist Church
Vestavia Hills, AL

Greg Jones
Prison Volunteer
The Church at Brook Hills
Birmingham, AL

Reverend Michael Goldsmith
The Episcopal Church in the Diocese of
Alabama
Huntsville, AL

Mark Brinton
Prison Ministry Volunteer
Hunter Street Baptist Church
Hoover, AL

Richard Williams
Lead Pastor
Metropolitan UMC
Montgomery, AL

Rabbi Steven Henkin
Rabbi
Temple Beth El
Birmingham, AL

D. Clarke Skelton
Pastor Emeritus
Mountain Brook Baptist Church
Birmingham, AL

Jeremy Miller
Senior Prison Ministry Manager
Prison Fellowship
Birmingham, AL

Robert Anderson
Prison Ministry Volunteer
Shades Mountain Baptist Church
Vestavia Hills, AL

Randy Walker
Founder/President
LifeLink Career Resource Center
Birmingham, AL

Adam Mixon
Pastor
Zion Spring Baptist Church
Birmingham, AL

Reverend Ed Nettles
Pastor Emeritus
Freewill Missionary Baptist Church
Montgomery, AL

Harry Allen
Pastor
Calvary Baptist
Selma, AL

John Gregory
Retired Chaplain
Valley Christian Church
Leeds, AL



Lewis Golden
Prison Ministry Volunteer
Hunter Street Baptist Church
Hoover, AL

Erica Cooper
Pastor
Baptist Church of the Covenant
Birmingham, AL

Sister Deborah Kennedy
Liaison with Religious-Archdiocese of
Mobile
Catholic- Sisters of Mercy of the Americas
Mobile, AL

Prince of Peace Catholic Church
Fr. Jon Chalmers
Pastor
Hoover, AL

Lynn Hopkins
Minister
Unitarian Universalist Fellowship of
Montgomery
Montgomery, AL

Brian Blackwell
Pastor
St. Paul AME Church
Birmingham, AL

Kelley Hudlow
The Rev. Canon
The Episcopal Diocese of Alabama
Birmingham, AL

Melissa Self Patrick
Reverend
North Alabama Conference of the UMC

Birmingham, AL

Tom Chiles
Worship Leader
Hunter Street Baptist Church
Hoover, AL

Emily Freeman Penfield
Pastor
Woodlawn United Methodist Church
Birmingham, AL

Ronnie Brewer
Pastor Emeritus
Cooperative Baptist Fellowship
Birmingham, AL

Chris Lazenby
Prison Ministry Volunteer
Hunter Street Baptist Church
Hoover, AL

Paul Eknes-Tucker
Senior Pastor
Pilgrim Church UCC
Birmingham, AL

Stephanie York Arnold
Senior Pastor
Birmingham First United Methodist Church
Birmingham, AL

Kevin Strickland
Bishop
ELCA Southeastern Synod
Atlanta, GA (Representing Lutheran
congregations across AL)

Lynn Douglas
Outreach Coordinator



St. Paul UMC
Birmingham, AL

Cynthia Carter
Priest Associate
All Saints Episcopal Church
Homewood, AL

Caroline Kelly
Pastor
Grace Presbyterian Church
Tuscaloosa, AL

Shane Isner
Pastor
First Christian Church
Mongtomery, AL

Errol Davis
Pastor
New Beginnings Christian Church
Huntsville, AL

Ronald Sterling
Pastor
Saint John AME Church
Birmingham, AL

Reverend Julie Conrady
Minister
Unitarian Universalist Churches of
Birmingham and Tuscaloosa
Birmingham and Tuscaloosa, AL

Jennifer Davis
Co-Pastor
New Beginnings Christian Church
Huntsville, AL

Leanne Reed

Co-Pastor
Southminster Presbyterian Church (USA)
Vestavia Hills, AL

Rev. Valtoria Jackson
Lead Pastor
St. Peter AME Church
Montgomery, AL


